MOHAWK ELEMENTARY PTO MEETING MINUTES

The January meeting of the Mohawk Elementary PTO was called to order at 7:01pm on Tuesday, January 10, 2012. In attendance were the Principal, Chris Gardner, the PTO Executive Board, teacher representatives and PTO members.

President, Sian Lyons, opened the meeting with a welcome.

During the Principal's Report, Mr. Gardner announced that the security cameras are being installed this week and that MEAP scores should be ready to go home in one to two weeks.

During the Teacher's Report, Mrs. Bolak (3rd grade) and Mrs. Richnak (3rd grade) reported that they are serving on the committee for "March is Reading Month" and that progress reports will go home on January 20. Mrs. Zybura (Art) spoke about the apple cards that the students created for the Pure Michigan contest, which has a \$5,000 grand prize.

There were no Q&A from Parents.

During the President's Report, a motion was made by Sian Lyons and seconded by Debbie Messing to approve the November meeting minutes with the following change: \$11 profit was for Cartridges 4 Kids, not Market Day. President, Sian Lyons announced that John Lyons has taken the CAC representative position.

During the Treasurer's Report, Stephanie Flattery presented the November bank statements and closing balances. December's balances were not available and will be presented at the February meeting. She also reviewed the PTO budget.

The following Committee Reports were made:

- Art to Remember: profit of \$1,134.95.
- Directory: books have gone home.
- Sweatshirt/T-Shirt Sale: sale end 1/20.
- Little Caesars Sale: profit of \$917.50.
- Scrip: profit of \$112.31 to date: next sale will be April/May.
- Santa Workshop: profit of \$5,600 (\$5,000 loss from last year).
- Donuts with Dad: to be held on 1/18.
- Movie Night: to be held on 1/27, will show Spy Kids 4
- Spring of Hope: slips due 1/27, children will pull petals & have 1 week to return items.
- Bagel Day: next sale on 1/13.
- Box Tops: Snowball challenge ongoing; over 7000 submitted to date.
- Gordon Food Service: profit of \$17.56 to date.
- Health Team: next meeting on 1/12; met with nurse from HFHS who shared health "tid-bits"; Kdg. & 1st grade- hand washing on 1/13; Family Fun Fitness Night will be held on 1/29; Kdg. & 1st grade to have dentist visit in March.
- Market Day: pick up scheduled for 1/10; chair needs volunteers; \$113 profit.
- Restaurant Nights: profit of \$246.01 to date.
- School Store: to be held on 1/20; new name is "Mo's Market,"
- Sunshine Committee: staff Christmas gifts; parent in hospital.
- Target: profit of \$739.36 (1st of 2 checks)

During the Business portion of the meeting, it was announced that there will be a Green Schools Committee meeting on 1/12.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 14, 2012 at 7:00pm in the Media Center.

Crissi Smith, Secretary